TOWN OF CHESTER

1786 KINGS HIGHWAY

CHESTER, NY  10918

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW

The Town Board of the Town of Chester will hold a public hearing on a proposed local law entitled: 
INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW NO. ____ OF 2018

A LOCAL LAW AMENDING AND REPLACING CHAPTER 71 ENTITLED “PEDDLING AND SOLICITING” OF THE CODE OF THE TOWN OF CHESTER, SAID CHAPTER TO BE RENAMED “PEDDLING, SOLICITING AND DO NOT KNOCK REGISTRY”

Be it enacted by the Town of Chester in the County of Orange, as follows:

SECTION 1.

Title

This Local Law shall be referred to as "A Local Law Amending and Replacing Chapter 71, entitled “Peddling and Soliciting,” of the Town Code of Chester.

SECTION 2:

Purpose and Intent

It is the purpose of this Local Law to amend and replace Chapter 71, entitled “Peddling and Soliciting,” of the Town Code of the Town of Chester, as it relates to peddling and solicitation, and to add regulations which create a “Do Not Knock” registry in an effort to further protect the inalienable right of the residents of the Town of Chester to personal safety, tranquility and privacy. 

SECTION 3:

Peddling, Solicitation and Do Not Knock Registry

Chapter 71 of the Code of the Town of Chester is hereby amended to read as follows:

Chapter 71.  Peddling, Soliciting and Do Not Knock Registry

§71-1.  Title.

This Chapter shall be known and may be cited as the “Peddling, Solicitation and Do Not Knock Registry Law of the Town of Chester”.  This Chapter amends, replaces and supersedes the former Chapter 71, entitled “Peddling and Soliciting”.

§71-2.  Purpose.
The Town Board of the Town of Chester determines that it is in the best interest of the public to afford a just protection from peddlers and solicitors by regulating door-to-door solicitation by licensed sales agents; establishing a Do Not Knock Registry; and promulgating reasonable time and manner restrictions on door-to-door solicitation, including enforcement of the Do Not Knock Registry, and to preserve the private property, good order, peace, health, safety, welfare and comfort of the citizens of the Town of Chester.

A copy of the proposed local law is on file and can be obtained at the Town Clerk’s Office, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, N Y. 

Said public hearing will take place in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY on Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at 7 PM or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.  

All persons interested in the subject matter may appear in person or by agent.  All written communications should be addressed to the Board at the above address.

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF CHESTER

LINDA A. ZAPPALA,

TOWN CLERK
Dated:  May 22, 2018
